
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 27, 2022 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations  

H-307, The Capitol     1016 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting funding for Virtua’s Advanced Transplant Center Modernization Initiative in 

Fiscal Year 2023. The entity to receive funding for this project is Virtual Health, located at 1601 

Haddon Avenue, Camden, New Jersey 08103.  

 

The funding would be used for construction costs associated with the renovation of Virtua 

Health’s Advanced Transplant Center, the only transplant program in Southern New Jersey. The 

expansion and modernization project aims to at least double the number of organ transplantation 

in the State of New Jersey and ensure NJ-01 residents have access to these life-savings services. 

 

I certify that neither I nor a member of my immediate family has any financial interest in this 

project. 

  

Thank you again for your consideration of this request. 

 

     Sincerely, 

 

 

      

Donald Norcross 

     Member of Congress 

 


